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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB) 
REGULAR MEETING 
Minutes of a regular meeting held on January 9, 2020 at the East Port Environmental Campus, Training Room B, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte, Florida 33980
MEMBERS PRESENT
Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (LCB Chair)

Alan Skavroneck, Local Private-for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)
Signe Jacobson, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA)
Kelley Fernandez, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office

Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation 

John Romanus, Disabled Representative

Maryjane Nickerson, alternate for Angela Hemstreet, Goodwill, Children-at-Risk Representative

Jocey Henderson, Veterans Affairs

Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate

Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative
Cindy Montgomery, Regional Workforce Development Representative
Donna Fain, Agency for People with Disabilities
M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative)
ABSENT MEMBERS
John Braswell, Department of Children & Families

Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User - excused
vacant, Division of Blind Services
vacant, Elderly Representative

Shelby Yelvington, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elderly Affairs
STAFF
Wendy Scott, MPO Planner

Gary Harrell, MPO Director
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
Heidi Maddox, Charlotte County Fiscal Services

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit Operations Manager (CTC) (via teleconference)

Michelle Edwards, Charlotte County Transit Division (via teleconference)
1. Call to Order & Roll Call
Chair Ken Doherty called the regular LCB Meeting to order at 10:07 a.m., immediately after the annual Transportation Disadvantaged (TD) Public Meeting.  No one had exited the room since the earlier Public Meeting, so introductions were unnecessary.
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those in attendance.  
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments.
4.          Consent Agenda:

A. Approval of Minutes: November 7, 2019 Meeting
Alan Skavroneck made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mike Mansfield seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
5.
Election of Vice Chair
LCB Chair Doherty thanked Alan Skavroneck and Joseph Sabatino for filling in as LCB Chair at various meetings last year, saying they had done a great job.  
Mike Mansfield nominated Alan Skavroneck as 2020 LCB Vice Chair.  Suzanne Roberts seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

6.         Overview of the LCB Process (Annual Training)
Wendy Scott conducted the annual training for LCB Members.  She provided an instructional handout, Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board Training, January 9, 2020.  Under the LCB Structure discussion, LCB Members identified in what capacity they were serving on the Board.  Under staff discussion, a correction was noted, since Zinnia Vargas from the Fiscal Services Division has been promoted and replaced by Heidi Maddox.
Chair Doherty commented on the requirement that LCB Members operate in accordance with the Sunshine Law.  He stated that it is a matter about which all members need to be aware.
7.         Review/Endorsement of Charlotte County’s Section 5310 and Section 5311 Grant 
Applications

LCB Members reviewed the County’s Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 
5310 (for seniors and individuals with disabilities) and Section 5311 (for individuals living in rural areas) grants for FY 2019/2020.  Rick Kolar provided a brief description of these grants via telephone.  Several typographical errors were noted in the applications which Transit Staff already had been working to correct.  
Alan Skavroneck made a motion to endorse the FTA Section 5310 and 5311 Grants (to include correction of typographical errors).  Tony Conte seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously, except for FDOT Representative Kelley Fernandez (who abstained due to her position on the Grant Review Committee).

8.
Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) Quarterly Report
Due to the tight timeframe for data cutoff for the October-December 2019 reporting period, the intervening holiday period and Transit Department staff illnesses, the Quarterly Report was unavailable for the meeting.  Rick Kolar stated that the report would be sent to LCB Members via email by January 30, 2020.  It would be discussed at the May 7, 2020 LCB Meeting along with the Quarterly Report for January-March 2020.
9.
Citizen Input

There was no citizen input.
10.
Staff Comments
Wendy Scott provided details about the Transportation Disadvantaged Emergency Business Meeting which was held on November 25, 2019 in Tallahassee on short notice.  Both Charlotte County and MPO staff listened to the meeting via telephone.  There was good news for Charlotte County.  A 2019 legislative appropriation for an additional $10 million to the Transportation Disadvantaged Trust Fund, allowed the Commission to consider applying “hold harmless” funding to all the counties statewide who would have lost some funding in the current year.  This action to restore additional funding was approved unanimously.

Dottie Fulton and Wendy Scott were able to tour the Transit facility on Airport Road in Punta Gorda on November 21, 2019, since both of them had missed the tour given to the LCB in 2018.  Wendy Scott thanked the Transit staff for letting them see the facility and meet Transit staff.

Wendy Scott noted that the MPO staff looks forward to the coming year and decade and is happy to be working with all LCB members in the coming year. 

Gary Harrell provided LCB Members with a business card with information on the MPO’s 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Update, which is named the Route to 2045.  He encouraged LCB Members to take the 2045 LRTP survey online and to attend upcoming LRTP workshops.  He noted that Gene Klara of the MPO staff will be sending out emails with additional details soon.  
Joe Sabatino asked for information on the M-CORES roadway project discussions.  LCB Chair Doherty stated that he and Gary Harrell have been attending the M-CORES Task Force Meetings for the Southwest Corridor toll road, which will run from Collier County to Polk County.  Construction is scheduled by 2030.  The fourth of nine Task Force Meetings will be held on February 13, 2020 in Moore Haven, Florida and will be covered by Florida Channel television. 
11.
Member Comments 
Suzanne Roberts wished everyone a healthy, happy and prosperous 2020, and stated that she was proud to be on the LCB.

John Romanus commented upon:  (1) recent legislation to provide transportation to 30% service-connected disabilities and legally blind veterans for travel to and from the Veterans Administration facilities, (2) the recent passing of LCB Member Gwen Aubrey and health issues for former LCB Member David Wilson, with concern for the future of the Charlotte Visually Impaired Persons (VIP) organization, and (3) additional information on 5G network and cell phone usage as a follow-up to discussion at a previous LCB meeting.
Kelley Fernandez stated that the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has sent out recommendation letters for Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 5310, 5311 and 5339 grants for FFY 19/State Fiscal Year 19/20.  Additionally, the due date for applications for FFY 20/State Fiscal Year 20/21 had been December 20, 2019.  An update will be provided once Committee Meetings have been held and recommendations have been made.
Joseph Sabatino mentioned that the 11th Annual Walk for the Poor would be held on Saturday, February 15, 2020 in Punta Gorda at one of the waterfront parks.

Tony Conte discussed new Federal Motor Safety requirements making bus driver registration mandatory in the system.  The intent is to prevent offenders such as drivers who have driving under the influence (DUI) convictions in other states from being hired in Florida.  He also noted that Entry Level Driver Training (ELDT) has been incorporated into school bus training.

Mike Mansfield wished all present a happy New Year.

Cindy Montgomery provided attendees a flyer for Circle K hiring events (January 21, January 28 and February 4, 2020 at CareerSource Southwest Florida, 3745 Tamiami Trail in Port Charlotte, Florida).  She also mentioned a Punta Gorda Airport hiring event that would be forthcoming.  Additionally, she noted that there is funding available to help train potential employees, including assisting individuals aged 16-24 with earning GED high school degrees.   At the request of several LCB members, Cindy Montgomery agreed to forward news of upcoming events to MPO Staff for forwarding to all LCB Members.
Jocene Henderson stated that as a relatively new LCB member, she appreciated MPO staff efforts to provide training on the Transportation Disadvantaged program process.  She noted that clients to the County Human Services Department are sometimes unaware of the 2-1-1 telephone assistance process for answering any social service questions.  She also noted that the Veterans Services Office provides peer mentors for veterans seeking information.

Maryjane Nickerson said that she was present at the meeting as Angela Hemstreet’s alternate for the Goodwill organization. 

LCB Chair Doherty stated that he appreciated the wonderful LCB Member turnout, calling them a great group and commenting that it had been a good meeting.

10.       Adjournment (Next Meeting – May 7, 2020)
Chair Doherty stated that the next LCB meeting is scheduled for May 7, 2020.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:54 a.m.
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